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Unregistered Sex Offender from New Jersey Arrested in Ashe County  
 
Jefferson N.C. – Sheriff B. Phil Howell announces the arrest of 31-year-old Jose 
Alberto Alboran of New Jersey. Alboran was a wanted fugitive from New Jersey 
who had been hiding in Ashe County.  
 
On Monday, September 18, 2023, Ashe County Sheriff's Office and US Marshall 
Service found the wanted subject at his place of work and placed him in 
custody. Alboran had been living in Ashe County for about a month. The 
subject fled to North Carolina from his parole officer in New Jersey about 4 
months ago.  

 
 
Alboran's charges from New Jersey include:  
• parole violations 
• endangering the welfare of a child 
• Fugitive Affidavit  
 
Thanks to the collaboration with New Jersey officials 
and the US Marshall Service, Ashe County Sheriff's 
Office located the subject for apprehension.   
 
Alboran was transported to the Ashe County 
Detention Center without incident. He is being held as 
an out-of-state fugitive without bond. Additional 
charges are pending.  
 


